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Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging
www.vbtfa.org
February 14, 2019
Meeting Minutes
Meeting was brought to order by Mikelle Rappaport, Chairperson.  Special thanks given to 
our hosts at The Waterford Assisted Living.  
Membership in attendance provided introductions around the room.
Introduction of our speaker was given by Lisa Burkett, Vice-Chair.    Our speaker Linda Wheeler, Senior Driving Solutions, provided an informative presentation regarding about the services Senior Driving solutions provides to family of older adult drivers who are concerned about their ability to drive.  They provide an independent, impartial facilitator approach to engage in an in-depth discussion with the aging driver.  An assessment is completed and a comprehensive report is issued to the family and adult driver.  Senior Driving Solutions also has a partnership with the Common Courtesy Rides program.  This is an alternative solution to seniors who want to continue to visit their favorite places such as church, medical offices, beauty ship, grocery store, bank, etc.  They have a Uber/Lyft partnership and offer rides to 1) independent riders, 2) Senior Living community resident, and 3) offer Subsidized Rides to those who meet financial criteria.  If you have any further questions you may contact Linda Wheeler at 757-472-9727 or Linda@seniordrivingsolutions.com . Here are the company and partners websites below:


https://www.seniorsdrivingsolutions.com 

https://www.commoncourtesyrides.org/ 

New Business:

Task Force Officers and Committee Chairs provided their reports as follows:
· Chair: Mikelle Rappaport- review of January meeting – Joint Task Force of Aging- special thanks to Bob Batcher for facilitating the meeting.
· Vice-Chair:  Lisa Burkett – 2019 Meeting Schedule is available on the VBTFA website.  Please note that March meeting has a location change and will be held at Rosewood Kellum Funeral Home on Witchduck Road.  
· Secretary: Bremda Paredes (absent)- meeting minutes are up to date on the website
· Treasurer: Jackie Burke provided update on our account balance: (Balance: $1,446- after donations and pennies for Rx)  
· Membership: Ginny Brown: membership reminded about annual dues: $40.  We currently have 26 Members  
· Charitable Fund: Brandi Smith- Charitable Presentations:  No presentations this month.  $4000.00 was gifted towards “community friends” who serve our VB seniors in 2018!  
· Publicity/Website: Carey Raleigh- website is up to date and current; working on PAYPAL account option online to make online payment for annual dues 
Membership Spotlight Winner this Month:  Congrats to Memoirs by Design- Nanette Randall
In an effort to provide more time for our speakers at the meetings moving forward, we will be replacing membership introductions at the start of the meeting with a “Member Spotlight Raffle” at the conclusion of our meetings.  Each active member receives a raffle ticket to be entered to win a 3 minute moment to spotlight their company services, an upcoming event, or success story.
Meeting was adjourned.
____________________________________________________________________________
Next Month’s VBTFA Meeting
March 14, 2019 @ 8:30am
Rosewood Kellum Funeral Home

601 N. Witchduck Road
Virginia Beach, VA
Next VBTFA Board Meeting
March 6, 2019 at 9am
Village Inn- Virginia Beach
